

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### October 20, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro Board members: Al Melin, Floyd Drohman, Ricky Danielson, Garrett Luedke, Bob Melin, Stoney Marek

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read the September 24th meeting minutes. Garrett L made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Floyd D seconded. Minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Stoney M made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Alan M seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until Spring:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Updating Work night responsibilities including sweeping houses
  - Adding gate to entrance of 3 gun range/replacing main entrance gates
  - Cable target system for rifle range
  - Lockout on skeet tower
  - Adding signage to ranges to note that all pistol targets must be within 20 yards of berm to prevent skipping
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.
- Planting ground cover and help prevent washouts on berms. Garrett will spray. (weather permitting)

#### New Business

- Discussion regarding email from Dawn Sandberg from Pine Tech requesting use of club for customized training programs (self-defense, conceal/carry, etc.). Would need use of ranges. Board in agreement to move forward. John will follow-up and coordinate.
- Mitch Tromburg came to meeting to provide feedback on .22 NRL rimfire shooting event. 16 shooters came and event was a success. Would like to continue events monthly throughout the winter. Set up next event for December 6<sup>th</sup>. All were in favor of moving forward with events.
- Representatives from Pine Tech presented additional information regarding the machine gun shooting. There are 3 manufacturers that are interested in bringing machine guns to shoot. There will be numerous RSO's on site and spotters with each shooter. There will be safety training to each shooter prior to being allowed to shoot. No .50 guns will be used. The projected date is April 24, 2021. The board discussed the proposal and agreed to move forward with the club rental for the event.
- Groundskeeper asked about the lawn trailer that is not currently being used. Board agreed that he can have the trailer if he agrees to lawn care for the 2021 season without an increase in fees.
- Discussion about moving \$8000 from checking and put into CD. Al M made a motion and Bob M seconded the motion. All were in favor.
- Discussion about giving membership to steel rep for donation of steel for roof. All in agreement.
- Discussion about moving thrower from house 1 to house 2 or 3 as it is the newest thrower since those houses are used most. Also need to consider plan for updating throwers.

**Next Meeting:** Tuesday November 17th @ 6:30 at Hummer's Rendezvous

**Adjourn:** Garret L made a motion to adjourn. Floyd D seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### September 24, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro Board members: Al Melin, Floyd Drohman, Ricky Danielson, Garrett Luedke, Bob Melin, Stoney Marek

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read the August 29th meeting minutes. Al M made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Floyd D seconded. Meeting Minutes from the September 14<sup>th</sup> meeting were reviewed, Stoney M made a motion to approve and Alan M seconded. Minutes were approved.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Floyd D made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Jamie P seconded. Treasurer's report approved.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until Spring:
  - Painting bathroom floors
  - Updating Work night responsibilities including sweeping houses
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.
- Concerns about the rifle range being messy with garbage left behind. A proposal was made to install a cable system in which to hang targets. Will look into obtaining poles to start project. Poles were obtained. Will consult with Dave Sohm on plan/drawings. Discussed trialing on the pistol range first.
- Discussed adding a gate to the entrance of the 3-gun range. Discussed replacing main entrance gate and using the current gates for the 3-gun entrance.
- Discussed having a lockout on skeet tower when 3 gun events are being held.
- Discussion regarding planting ground cover and help prevent washouts on berms. Garrett will spray.
- Discussed having coordinated sign-up for monthly meat raffles.
- Discussion about adding signage to ranges to note that all pistol targets must be within 20 yards of berm to prevent skipping.
- Need motor dropped off in Rice Lake. Alan will take care of it.

#### New Business:

- Dave Sohm attended the meeting to the club to talk about the 3-gun range and target ideas and prototypes He brought a mock set-up target system that will be user friendly, but will be minimize clean-up. Board agreed we should move forward with design.
- Mitch Tromburg came to meeting to discuss interest of .22 NRL rimfire shooting events. The club involvement would involve the ability to use the range and he would need access to club. Ideally it would be helpful to have help with publicity on the website and with communication to members. It would require the use of the 100 yard range and it would require that the range would be closed. The shooting would take approximately 4 hours. The board felt that a \$10 charge per shooter (no charge for youth shooter if with paid adult shooter) in lieu of club rental would be agreeable. John made a motion to move forward with scheduling the event. Floyd seconded the event. All were in favor.
- Discussion about Pine Tech students wanting to hold a machine gun shoot fundraiser for Pine Tech. There are 3 manufacturers that are interested in bringing machine guns to shoot. We would require RSO on site. The projected date is April 24, 2021. The board feels that we would need some additional information, especially in regards to safety.
- Discussion about email requesting to come pick up brass. Brass left on ground can be picked up. Must be member to come into club if wanting to come into pick it up.

**Next Meeting:** Tuesday October 20<sup>th</sup> @ 6:30 at Hummer's Rendezvous

**Adjourn:** Ricky D made a motion to adjourn. Garrett seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Monday September 14, 2020

Meeting was called to order by President Mike Chell.

Mike thanked all the volunteers that came out to help at the Sunday shoot. It was a great success.

Mike gave an update on the club for the year:

- The club continues to grow in members and we currently have over 500 members
- The club expanded and we have a new range (dedicated 3-gun field) that is nearly complete with a storage unit for all the targets.
- We added a new groundskeeper position to help coordinate all the events at the club. Floyd Drohman has been filling this position. He gets the club opened and helps get the club ready before events and closes down after events.

Elections were held for the following positions:

- **Vice President-** Floyd Drohman and Brian Erickson were nominated. By show of hands Floyd Drohman was re-elected as Vice President.
- **Treasurer-** John McNally was nominated. There were no other nominations. All were in favor of John being re-elected for another term.
- There were 3 board member seats up for elections: Rene Brackenbury, Shane Lien and Mike Jensen. There were nominations for Rene Brackenbury, Mike Jensen, Garrett Luedtke, Robert Melin, Ricky Danielson, and Brian Erickson. Ballots were distributed to those in attendance. After counting the votes, Robert Melin, Garrett Luedtke and Ricky Danielson were elected as the new board members. Rene, Shane and Mike were thanked for their service on the board.

Trap Season awards were distributed.

Fall clean-up date on September 26<sup>th</sup>.

Fall shooting league starts September 21<sup>st</sup>.

A thank you was given to the concession crew for their work in the kitchen this year.

Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### August 27, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

**Board members:** Al Melin, Floyd Drohman, Shane Lien, Mike Jensen, Rene Brackenbury

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read August 6th meeting minutes. Rene B made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Floyd D seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. The second half of paid positions are yet to be paid for the season. Jamie P made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Mike J seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled:
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. Mike has the steel, will complete in the fall.
  - Need to re-paint bathroom floors.
  - Discussion about adding a cable fence between the club house and bird house to prevent vehicles from driving through to pistol range.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.
- Concerns about the rifle range being messy with garbage left behind. A proposal was made to install a cable system in which to hang targets. Will look into obtaining poles to start project. Poles were obtained. Will consult with Dave Sohm on plan/drawings. Discussed trialing on the pistol range first.
- Discussed adding a gate to the entrance of the 3-gun range. Discussed replacing main entrance gate and using the current gates for the 3-gun entrance.
- Discussed having a lockout on skeet tower when 3 gun events are being held.
- Discussion regarding planting ground cover and help prevent washouts on berms.
- Discussion about trap shooters that have still not completed 2020 membership.
- Discussed having coordinated sign-up for monthly meat raffles.
- Discussion about adding signage to ranges to note that all pistol targets must be within 20 yards of berm to prevent skipping.
- Discussion about adding sweeping out trap houses on work night. Jamie will update list.

#### New Business:

- Discussion regarding fall work day September 26<sup>th</sup> (roof replacement, landscaping, bathroom floors, house clean-up)
- Discussion about 2020 awards; Mike and John will take care of ordering awards
- Youth completed their fun night
- Need motor dropped off in Rice Lake. Alan will take care of it.
- Discussion about new contact at Pine Tech for memberships.
- Discussion about fall trap league. Monday nights at 5:30. Starting on September 21<sup>st</sup> for 3 weeks.
- Discussion about 3-gun events. Participation remains stable despite difficulties finding ammo.
- Elections on fun night. All current members are willing to continue to serve on board except Shane.
- Discussion about open shooting on Thursdays. There will be no further open shooting on Thursdays this year.

**Next meeting:** Thursday September 24th @ 6:30 at the gun club.

**Adjourn:** Rene B made a motion to adjourn. Shane L seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### August 6, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

**Board members:** Al Melin, Floyd Drohman, Shane Lien, Mike Jensen

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read July meeting minutes. Alan M made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Mike J seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Birds were purchased. Stoney M made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Floyd D seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled:
  - Rene will complete spraying of bugs. Rene will continue spraying through season.
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. Mike has the steel, will complete in the fall
  - Bathroom doors need to be painted. Floyd will complete project.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.
- Concerns about the rifle range being messy with garbage left behind. A proposal was made to install a cable system in which to hang targets. Will look into obtaining poles to start project. Poles were obtained. Will consult with Dave Sohm on plan/drawings. Discussed trialing on the pistol range first.
- Discussion about adding a cable fence between the club house and bird house to prevent vehicles from driving through to pistol range.
- Discussed adding a gate to the entrance of the 3-gun range. Discussed replacing main entrance gate and using the current gates for the 3-gun entrance.
- Discussed having a lockout on skeet tower when 3 gun events are being held.
- Discussion regarding planting ground cover and help prevent washouts on berms.
- Discussion about trap shooters that have still not completed 2020 membership.
- Discussed having coordinated sign-up for monthly meat raffles.

#### New Business:

- Sunday Shoot
  - Brats/hot dogs
  - Coffee
  - Floyd will set up grill
  - COVID discussion
  - Cleaning old club house
- Discussion about 2020 awards
- Discussion about rental policy \$250 for full club. \$125 for partial club. Includes bathroom.
- Discussion about adding signage to ranges to note that all pistol targets must be within 20 yards of berm to prevent skipping.
- Youth shooters shooting trap. Waivers signed, but will not charge membership fee.
- Discussion about adding sweeping out trap houses on work night. Jamie will update list

**Next meeting:** Thursday August 27th @ 7:00 at the gun club.

**Adjourn:** Shane L made a motion to adjourn. Floyd D seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### July 9, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro Board members: Al Melin, Floyd Drohman, Rene Brakenbury, Shane Lien, Mike Jensen

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read March meeting minutes. Rene B made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Mike J seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Mike J made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Al M seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled:
  - Rene will complete spraying of bugs. Rene will continue spraying through season.
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. Mike has 75% of the steel, still waiting on the remaining steel. Continued work on bids.
  - Bathroom doors need to be painted. Floyd will complete project.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.
- Ordering Birds
- Concession expansion (fried foods)
- Purchasing of piece of equipment to clean up brass. Stoney M made a motion and Jamie P seconded. All in favor to move forward with the purchase. Equipment purchased.
- Concerns about the rifle range being messy with garbage left behind. A proposal was made to install a cable system in which to hang targets. Will look into obtaining poles to start project. Poles were obtained. Will consult with Dave Sohm on plan/drawings. Discussed trialing on the pistol range first.

#### New Business:

- Discussion about adding a cable fence between the club house and bird house to prevent vehicles from driving through to pistol range.
- John suggested some gift certificates to Anderson's towing for moving the storage container.
- Discussed adding a gate to the entrance of the 3-gun range. Discussed replacing main entrance gate and using the current gates for the 3-gun entrance.
- Discussed having a lockout on skeet tower when 3 gun events are being held.
- Discussion regarding planting ground cover and help prevent washouts on berms.
- Discussion about trap shooters that have still not completed 2020 membership.
- Discussion about adding deep fried foods to concessions. The board agreed that for the 2020 season we will continue with just burgers and chips. We can look at offering other foods for special events.
- August 8<sup>th</sup> is Sunday shoot.
- Discussed having coordinated sign-up for monthly meat raffles.

**Next meeting:** Thursday August 6th @ 7:00 at the gun club.

**Adjourn:** Al M made a motion to adjourn. Mike J seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### June 11, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro

**Board members:** Stoney Marek, Al Melin, Floyd Drohman, Rene Brakenbury, Shane Lien

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read March meeting minutes. Rene B made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Flody D seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Al M made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Rene B seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled:
  - Purchase shipping container for additional storage. John made a motion to move forward with the purchase.
    - A 40' container was found that can be delivered for \$2700. Shane made a motion to move forward with the purchase and Folyd seconded. Motion was carried. Mike J will oversee the completion of the project once dirt work completed.
  - Continued landscaping - (Black dirt and hydroseed). Mike C will work on project with landscaping company. Will try to schedule date for work to be completed.
  - Rene will complete spraying of bugs.
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. Mike has 75% of the steel, still waiting on the remaining steel. Continued work on bids.
  - Member expressed concern regarding need for signage for when members are shooting the 250-yard lane. Group discussed use of beacon light to alert other shoots that someone is shooting or is down range.
  - Bathroom doors need to be painted. Floyd will complete project.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - 1000 yards of dirt was obtained. Substantial amount of fill being obtained from the Village.
  - Need equipment (loaders, transit), Mike J met with Paragon and got a bid for \$5250. The project could be completed within the next month. John made a motion to approve and Shane seconded. All in favor.
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.

#### New Business:

- Discussed purchasing birds-approximately 2 months of targets remaining. John and Mike will coordinate purchase of birds.
- Discussed concessions. Case of burgers was ordered. There will be no fried foods at this time. Group discussed increasing the price of cheeseburger and chips to \$5. Will re-visit concessions at next meeting.
- Discussion regarding use of Skeet field for Osceola High School to prepare for Skeet Nationals. The cost would be \$3.50/round. Shane L made a motion and Floyd D seconded. John will coordinate and Floyd volunteered to help open club for shooting.
- Discussed a new paid position for club rentals, clean-up and weed whipping. Proposal to decrease lawn mowing by \$100 and pay someone \$300 per season to coordinate rentals and opening/closing of club. Floyd D was recommended for the position. Al M made a motion to move forward with the position and Stoney M seconded. All in favor. Floyd was in agreement to take position.
- Discussion regarding purchasing of piece of equipment to clean up brass. Stoney M made a motion and Jamie P seconded. All in favor to move forward with the purchase.
- Concerns about the rifle range being messy with garbage left behind. A proposal was made to install a cable system in which to hang targets. Will look into obtaining poles to start project.

**Next meeting:** Thursday July 9<sup>th</sup> @ 7:00 at the gun club.

**Adjourn:** Jamie made a motion to adjourn. Rene B seconded the motion.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Thursday May 7, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro, Board members: Stoney Marek, Al Melin, Mike Jensen, Rene Brakenbury

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read March meeting minutes. Rene B made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Al M seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Stoney M made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Mike J seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until spring:
  - Purchase shipping container for additional storage. John made a motion to move forward with the purchase.
    - A 40' container was found that can be delivered for \$2700. Shane made a motion to move forward with the purchase and Folyd seconded. Motion was carried. Mike J will oversee the completion of the project once dirt work completed.
  - Continued landscaping - (Black dirt and hydroseed). Mike C will work on project with landscaping company. Will try to schedule date for work to be completed.
  - Looking for prices on spraying for bugs for 2020 season.
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. A bid was received for roof tear-off and replacement.
  - Member expressed concern regarding need for signage for when members are shooting the 250-yard lane. Group discussed use of beacon light to alert other shoots that someone is shooting or is down range.
  - Windows in old club house are in need of replacement. Windows were purchased project will be completed in the spring.
  - Bathroom doors need to be painted. (Spring work day)
  - Concessions (cost analysis and 2020 season plan)
  - Re-building or adding cement to the floors of trap houses due to standing water. Re-evaluate in spring.
  - Signage for the club. Current sign not clearly visible. Sign complete, will install this spring.
  - Windows in old club house are in need of replacement. Windows were purchased project will be completed in the spring.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - 1000 yards of dirt was obtained. Substantial amount of fill being obtained from the Village.
  - Need equipment (loaders, transit), Mike C working with contractor to complete work
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.

#### New Business:

- Discussion regarding 2020 Trap Season-John had a discussion with the local sheriff and with other clubs, and the understanding that the gun club could open providing that patrons are following social distancing rules.
- Discussed teams that are interested in shooting and any potential problems with having the season. We are planning on moving forward with the 2020 season. Tentative start date is June 1<sup>st</sup>. More to come after Captain's meeting.
- Discussed sales of food and beverages. Club will not be able to sell food. We could sell beverages providing that we limit the number of members in the club at any time and the beverages could not be opened until out of the club house.
- Spring Cleaning Date-Set for May 16th
- Discussed Captain's Meeting and set date for May 18th @ 6:30 at The Gun Club
- Discussion on work night/scoring options-will discuss further at Captain's Meeting
- Discussion on using all 3 trap houses-due to the unusual circumstances this will be re-visited next year.
- There was discussion about open shooting times verses scheduled shooting times. Members felt it would be best to continue with scheduled shooting times.



- Discussion about score keeper position. Jamie will complete this duty if there are no other volunteers. Scores will not be available at the conclusion of shooting on Monday, but would be available by open shooting the Thursday following trap.
- Sunday shooting is still in place. The club is hosting a shoot in August.
- Rene will still be placing an order for shells. There will be a sign-up at the Captain's Meeting.

Adjourn: Jamie made a motion to adjourn. Rene seconded the motion.

**Next meeting:** June 11 @ 7:00 at the gun club.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday March 10, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro, Board members: Stoney Marek, Shane Lien, Al Melin, Mike Jensen, Rene Brakenberry

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read February meeting minutes. Mike J made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Floyd D seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Shane L made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Rene B seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until spring:
  - Purchase shipping container for additional storage. John made a motion to move forward with the purchase.
    - A 40' container was found that can be delivered for \$2700. Shane made a motion to move forward with the purchase and Folyd seconded. Motion was carried. Mike J will oversee the completion of the project once dirt work completed.
  - Continued landscaping - (Black dirt and hydroseed). Mike C will work on project with landscaping company. Will try to schedule date for work to be completed.
  - Looking for prices on spraying for bugs for 2020 season.
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. Mike C has free steel coming for roof. A bid was received for roof tear-off and replacement.
  - Member expressed concern regarding need for signage for when members are shooting the 250-yard lane. Group discussed use of beacon light to alert other shoots that someone is shooting or is down range.
  - Windows in old club house are in need of replacement. Windows were purchased project will be completed in the spring.
  - Bathroom doors need to be painted. (Spring work day)
  - Concessions (cost analysis and 2020 season plan)
  - Re-building or adding cement to the floors of trap houses due to standing water. Re-evaluate in spring.
  - Signage for the club. Current sign not clearly visible. Sign complete, will install this spring.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - 1000 yards of dirt was obtained. Substantial amount of fill being obtained from the Village.
  - Need equipment (loaders, transit), Mike C working with contractor to complete work
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses
- Discussion regarding 2020 Trap Season Schedule and first day of practice. More to come after Captain's meeting.
- Work night/scoring options-will email team captains about ideas
- Use of all 3 trap houses-will discuss further at Captain's meeting
- Vacant score keeper position. Will discuss at Captain's meeting.

#### New Business:

- Captains meeting agenda
- Discussion about Sunday league. Grantsburg club will host one of the shoots. First shoot scheduled for 6/14/20.
- Discussion regarding adding additional sidewalls on the pavilion. Will determine need after getting feedback from members throughout the season.

**Next Month's Meeting:** Next meeting will be held on April 14th, 2020 @ 7pm, at Hummer's Rendezvous.

**Adjourn:** Stoney M made a motion to adjourn and Mike J seconded.

# Grantsburg Rod and Gun Club

## Meeting Minutes

### Tuesday February 18, 2020

**Present:** President: Mike Chell, Vice President: Floyd Drohman, Treasurer: John McNally, Secretary: Jamie Paro  
Board members: Stoney Marek, Shane Lien, Al Melin, Mike Jensen

**Call to Order:** Mike Chell called the meeting to order.

**Secretary's report:** Jamie read December meeting minutes. Floyd D made a motion to approve the meeting minutes and Al M seconded.

**Treasurer's report:** Current balance and cash report were reviewed. Jamie P made a motion to approve the treasurer's report and Stoney M seconded.

#### Old Business:

- Items tabled until spring:
  - Purchase shipping container for additional storage. John made a motion to move forward with the purchase.
    - A 40' container was found that can be delivered for \$2700. Shane made a motion to move forward with the purchase and Folyd seconded. Motion was carried. Mike J will oversee the completion of the project once dirt work completed.
  - Continued landscaping - (Black dirt and hydroseed). Mike C will work on project with landscaping company. Will try to schedule date for work to be completed.
  - Looking for prices on spraying for bugs for 2020 season.
  - Roof replacement due to leaks. A bid was received for roof tear-off and replacement.
  - Member expressed concern regarding need for signage for when members are shooting the 250-yard lane. Group discussed use of beacon light to alert other shoots that someone is shooting or is down range.
  - Windows in old club house are in need of replacement. Windows were purchased project will be completed in the spring.
  - Bathroom doors need to be painted. (Spring work day)
  - Concessions (cost analysis and 2020 season plan)
  - Re-building or adding cement to the floors of trap houses due to standing water. Re-evaluate in spring.
  - Signage for the club. Current sign not clearly visible. Sign complete, will install this spring.
  - Windows in old club house are in need of replacement. Windows were purchased project will be completed in the spring.
- Using Previous Skeet field for a dedicated 3-Gun / Training Range.
  - 1000 yards of dirt was obtained. Substantial amount of fill being obtained from the Village.
  - Need equipment (loaders, transit), Mike C working with contractor to complete work
  - Work on improving 250-yard project.
  - Removal of old skeet houses.

#### New Business:

- Discussion regarding 2020 Trap Season Schedule and first day of practice. More to come after Captain's meeting.
- Discussed Captain's Meeting Agenda and set date for March 23, @ 6:30 at Hummer's Event Center
- Discussion on work night/scoring options-will email team captains about ideas
- Discussion on using all 3 trap houses-will discuss further at Captain's meeting
- Discussion regarding comments received on membership forms
- Discussion about reserving the club for a private event.
- Spring Cleaning Date tentatively set for April 25th
- Discussion about score keeper position. John to follow up and report at March meeting.

**Next Month's Meeting:** Next meeting will be held on March 10, 2020 @ 7pm, at Hummer's Rendezvous.

**Adjourn:** John M made a motion to adjourn and Al M seconded.

# **Spring Clean-Up Workday Agenda**

April 25, 2020

- Paint bathroom doors
- De-mouse clubhouse
- Kitchen Clean-up (cooler, freezer, grill, counters)
- Wipe down tables
- Turn water on
- Repair outdoor tables
- Check towers for needed repairs
- Clean throwers and houses
- Clean bathrooms

## **Captain's Meeting Agenda**

March 23, 2020 @6:30 - Hummer's Event Center

- Team Sign-up
- Format Discussion
  - Open shooting times vs. scheduled
  - Work night duties
  - Use of all 3 trap houses
- Season Dates
- Shell Sign-up
- 3-Gun Events
- 100-Bird Schedule
- Upcoming Dates
- Updating Demographics for members